Bronte Precinct Minutes

 

Bronte Precinct Meeting Minutes

Monday 11th February 2008
Venue: Bronte Public School

 
Meeting opened at: 7pm.
Councillors in attendance:  Ingrid Strewe, David Ridyard, George Copeland

Council Representative: None

Convenors: Jean O’Regan & Alma Jarvis 

Meeting Chair: Jean O’Regan    Minutes: Alma Jarvis

 

Correspondence:  Waverley Council Annual Report 2006-2007   
   
Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous meeting.
Proposer: Alma Jarvis                                           Seconder: Maureen McGee

Matters Arising;
RESPONSES to December 2007 MOTIONS
Motion: Bronte Precinct request Council to install a” NO STOPPING” zone in Thompson St adjacent to Thompson St Reserve and between the dish crossing on the north side of No 1 Mirimar Ave and the “Right-of-Way” that provides vehicular access to Nos 16, 18, 25 &27,Thompson St., Waverley.

Response: The "No Stopping" signs north of 1 Mirrimar Ave were approved at September WTC meeting and were supposedly installed by the RTA on 17th December. 


 Motion. . Bronte Precinct urges Waverley Council to request funds from the Federal Minister for the resumption of the site at 362 Birrell St.".

     Response: Council is not aware that funding is available for this sort of project but        we're happy to investigate further.

Agenda:
1.      Council Clean ups, on Request (new method) or twice yearly (old method)

2.       Building Developments: Impact on neighbours eg: Harlowe Place &Hewlett St.

3.      Development applications

4.      General Business

 

Councillor Information:
 
· 13 Bayview St: scaffold to be removed (Dec. meeting) 

· 362 Birrell St: Decision re. road to be made in March. 

· Waverley Pavilion to be demolished, new building to be erected at a cost of 12 million dollars. 

 

Item 1;Council Clean ups, on request (new method) or twice yearly (old method)

Old System: Points for: a chance for recycling of rubbish thus reducing waste,

easier for people’s use

Points against: Scavengers are a problem, more expensive for council,

Motion:
Council consider their "cleanup policy" and consider reinstating set cleanup days,
or a hybrid system, to improve recycling of unwanted goods, which is more environmentally friendly than tip disposal.

 Proposer: Alan Nerwich    Seconder: Alma Jarvis

 

Item 2: Building Developments: Impact on neighbours eg: Harlowe Place &Hewlett St.

Some residents of Harlowe Place are very concerned that the proposed development in 136,138,140 Hewlett St. will be using a property in Harlowe place for access to building site.

This would cause congestion in such a small area.

Councillor Strewe said she would follow up this matter and report back to residents re. their concerns.

 

Item 3 Development applications:
A development application has been lodged for 130 Hewlett St.

This DA has requested that a driveway to their property be allowed to cross public land.

Investigations will take place to see if this is allowable.

DA representative will make a submission to Council expressing  Precinct concerns. 

We have very little green space in our Municipality so any loss of grass areas is to be avoided.

 

Item4: General Business
        Safety concerns raised in regard to vehicle traffic using the pedestrian ramp in Hewlett St.

This is a dangerous practice as this is a pedestrian access and should not be used for traffic.

Councillor Strewe to investigate.

        There is a stagnant pool in Hewlett St. attracting mosquitos; this has been reported to Council without any results. Councillors will enquire about what can be done in regard to this matter.

        Progress on Read lane one way request,

 This matter should be going to the next Traffic Meeting.

        Indian Mynahs: Have Council got a policy on their removal

        Council should enforce the rule that garbage bins should not be left in the lanes after emptying. 

        Trees in Dickson St. are being taped, will they be replaced?

         

When ringing the call centre with a request please make sure that you get a number.
This will allow for easier follow up.
 

Meeting closed at 9pm with thanks to all who attended
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